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Planning & Community 
Development Dept. Review  
February 12, 2019 

 

REVIEW ROUND 2 

Project: Verizon Cell Tower – DRA Properties, LLC 

1122 W. Rand Rd. 

Case Number: PC 18-024 

General: 
 

23. The responses to comments #9, #10, #12-#14, and #16-#18 are acceptable. 
 

24. The response to comment #7 is noted. The following zoning approvals shall be required: 
a. Land Use Variation to allow a commercial antenna within the R-1 Zoning District 
b. Variation to Chapter 28, Sections 6.14-2.1(a) and 6.6-5.1, to allow a commercial antenna structure 

and associated equipment (including a generator) to be setback a minimum of 4’ from the side yard 
lot line where code requires a 30’ setback. 

 
25. The response to comment #8 is noted. Written confirmation from the church was provided on 2/12/19. 

 
26. The response to comment #11 is noted. Please clarify the color. The project narrative states that the pole will be 

a dark color, the submitted plans indicate that the pole will be a grey color. It is recommended that the pole be 
painted a light gray. 

 
27. The response to comment #15 is noted. 

 
28. The response to comment #19 is noted. Please note that due to the removal of one parking spaces for the 

proposed compound area, one additional space must be striped on the lot, which must conform to all applicable 
size, width, access, and drive aisle zoning requirements. 

 
29. The response to comment #20 is noted. The shed location is now shown as to be determined. Please note that 

when building permit plans are submitted, the relocated shed must be shown on the plans and the location must 
comply with all zoning code regulations. 

 
30. The response to comment #21 is noted. The fence is now proposed as a masonry wall with brick veneer, at 6’ in 

height. Will this height be sufficient to screen the backup generator, equipment cabinet and battery cabinet, and 
all associated cables and conduit? Please note that the plans (sheet C-4) still include a fence detail. Please clarify. 
Additionally, the project narrative states that the metal canopy was removed, however, it is still shown on the 
plans (sheet E-3). Finally, since the details on the wall and gate were not provided, a condition of approval will 
be recommended that gives the Village the final authority to review the wall and gate for acceptable design. 
Please acknowledge. 

 
31. The response to comment #21 is noted. Please provide a written explanation as to why the enclosure could not 

be moved per comment #21. 
 

32. Landscaping must be added to the west side of the proposed enclosure, however, no landscaping was shown on 
the plans. A condition of approval requiring said landscaping shall be recommended to the Plan Commission. 

  

Prepared by: ____________________________ 




